The Church is Alive!

We hope this newsletter finds you well. We have had an incredible September here in Benin. So much happened that deciding what photos to put in this newsletter was quite the challenge. That is a good challenge to have though! We are so thankful for all God is doing.

Teaching & Preaching Opportunities

This month, we were both blessed with many opportunities to speak.

Micah preached several Sunday Services at various churches and also at one special service, a "singspiration". He also taught weekly at the bible school alongside Bro. Michael Benson. Their class is on the Prophets.

Renee taught weekly at the Bible School with Sister Danan Benson. Their class is on Holiness. She also taught at the monthly ladies meeting and during the Pastors & Wives conference breakout session.

A Local Church Has Asked to Come into Fellowship

There is a local church that has asked to join the UPCI in Benin! The connection was made by Pastor Theodore, the VP of the work here. We are so happy to see God drawing whole churches to the truth! We have visited the church and Bro. Benson taught on the oneness of God. The pastor and his wife are going to be baptized October 5^{th.} The plan is to keep visiting the church and teaching doctrine.

Keep the church and pastor in your prayers! Let us pray that they will continue to grow and learn as we partner with them.

Pentecost every day in Benin!

Pastors & Wives Conference

This month there was a 3 day conference for all the pastors and their wives. It took place at the Bible School campus in Adjagalo. Many words were given on unity and all of us left blessed and encouraged.

Micah did the photos and promotions for the event as well as assisting with whatever tasks needed to be done.

Renee spoke to the Pastors Wives on day 3 about their importance in the ministry and for the kingdom. Emphasizing that the things they do for the kingdom will all be different but each of them is called and essential to their church, family, and husband.

